
The Sunday Good News 
Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe       The Church of Saint John Bosco          November 20, 2016 

 

 
THIS WEEK &  

IN THE WEEKS AHEAD… 
 

  Confirmation Class ....................................................  

   ....................... Sunday, November 20, 6:00 - 7:30 PM 

  Outdoor Nativity Set-up .............................................  

   ................................................... Saturday, November 26, at 9:00 AM 

  SPRED Meeting for Volunteers ............. Tuesday, November 29, 7:00 PM 

  Spiritual Reading, The Five Givens ..... Thurs., Dec. 1, 1 & 6:30 PM. Rm 2 

  Resilient Heart .......... Tuesday, December 6, 6:30 PM, All-purpose Room 

  Advent Reflection & Film ............. Wednesday, December 7, 1 & 6:30 PM 

  Spiritual Reading, The Gift of Years ....... Tuesday, December 13, Room 3 

  Parish Pastoral Council ................ Thursday, January 12, 6:30 - 8:00 PM 

   .................................... Multi-Purpose Room, (Snow Date, January 19) 

  STJB Book Club .................................... Sunday, January 15, 12:30 PM 

HIS WORD TODAY BY Rev. William J. Reilly 

 

“Have you no fear of God, for you are subject to the same  
condemnation! And indeed, we have been condemned justly, for the 
sentence we received corresponds to our crimes but this man has 
done nothing criminal.” Then he said, ‘Jesus remember me when you 
come into your kingdom.’ He replied to him, ‘Amen, I say to you,  
today you will be with me in Paradise.’” 
 

Almost daily, the media offers us stories of crimes, criminals, trials and  
sentencing. Shame, humiliation, and despair wound families of both  
victims and the accused. 
 

How different it was on Calvary that afternoon, when the Ȭgood thiefȭ 
acknowledged guilt, expressed remorse, and won his place in heaven. 
Bishop Sheen stated ȬHe committed another crime as he stole heaven.ȭ 
 

Pope Francis tells the story of a person to be executed who did not repent 
of his deeds, and if he had the chance, he would continue to do the same 
wrong. The confessor asked ȬAre you sorry then that you are not sorry?ȭ  
May we allow the words of the repentant thief fall from our lips: ȬJesus 
remember meȣȭ 
 

The year of mercy has repeated these stories over and over again. 

A PRAYER OF 
THANKSGIVING 

 

God, source and giver of 
all things, 

we give you thanks  
on this Thanksgiving Day 

for the beauty of the  
whole of creation. 

 

We give you thanks for 
the blessings of family 
and friends; both those 

gathering around this table 
and those who are 

present only in our hearts. 
 

We give you thanks for this food, 
prepared by loving hands, 

and for the graces you provide 
to nourish our bodies, 

minds and hearts  
so that we might better  

serve You. 
 

Help us to be faithful stewards  
of all that has been given us. 
May we reflect that which 

we have received to 
all we meet,  

especially the less fortunate  
in our midst. 

 

Amen. 

The EXTRAORDINARY JUBILEE YEAR OF MERCY ends on the  
Solemnity of Christ the King of the Universe, November 20, 2016.   
Effective November 21, we will return to the regular response for the 
General Intercessions:  instead of ȰGod of Mercy, hear our prayerȱ we 
will again recite ȰLord, hear our prayer.” 

HAPPY THANKSGIVING!  Please note that the Parish Office will be 
closed for the Thanksgiving holiday on Thursday, November 24, and 
Friday, November 25.  The office will reopen Monday, November 28, 
at 8:30 AM. 
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SUNDAY STEWARDS  
 

  1,289 families receive envelopes 
 

     393 white offertory envelopes were 
used on the weekend of Nov. 12/13 

Total Mass Attendance:  1,044 
Total Sunday Offering:  $8,151.00 

 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÓÉÔÙȦ 

  

Faith Formation Corner 

 

¶ Thank you to all who helped to make our first Movie Night a success 
last weekend.  Between ticket donations and candy sales from Adrienne 
and Nora’s Sweet Tooth Stand, $225.50 was raised for the Missionary 
Childhood Association.  Please watch the bulletin for upcoming  
activities organized by our Families in Faith group. 

 

¶ Any 2nd Level students who have not yet turned in Information Forms 
or Baptismal Certificates must do so ASAP.  8th Level students must 
turn in Information Forms, sponsor information and eligibility cards, 
and Baptismal Certificates by December 4.  Please contact the Faith  
Formation office if you need assistance obtaining your child’s  
Baptismal Certificate. 

 

¶ Confirmation Class will meet on November 20 from 6:00 - 7:30 PM in 
the Gym.  All students are encouraged to bring a non-perishable food 
item for the Valley Food Pantry. 

 

¶ The will be no Faith Formation or CLOW on Sunday, November 27.  
Class and CLOW will resume on Sunday, December 4. 

/ǳƭǝǾŀǝƴƎ LƴƴŜǊ {ǝƭƭƴŜǎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {Ŝŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ !ŘǾŜƴǘ 
wŜƅŜŎǝƴƎ ƻƴ !ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛƳŀƎŜǎ ƻŦ ²ŀƛǝƴƎΧ!ƴǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴΧ9ȄǇŜŎǘŀƴŎȅ 

ŀƴŘ ǾƛŜǿƛƴƎ CƻǳǊ /ƘŀƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƛǘǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ 

HOLY REDEEMER HIGH SCHOOL 
PLACEMENT/SCHOLARSHIP TEST 

The Placement/Scholarship Test for interested Public and Private School 8th Graders 
is scheduled for Saturday, December 10, at 8:30 AM.  Call the Guidance Office to  
register for the test at (570) 829-2424. 

Adult Faith Development ~ Growing in Understanding and Wisdom 

MARIAN CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
EARLY ENROLLMENT 

Early enrollment for the ςπρχ–ςπρψ 
school year at Marian is beginning.  The 
Shadowing Program is open for any 
student in public or Catholic school who 
is interested in seeing what the Marian 
family is all about.  Call the Studies Office 
to set up a shadow date (570-467-3335, 
ext. 2217).  Early registration fee is $90 
up to and including December 8, Marian 
Day.  After that date, registration fee will 
be $125. 

AT THE CATHEDRAL OF 
SAINT PETER, SCRANTON  

 

November 21, 12:10 PM:  Thanksgiving 
Interfaith Service 
 

November 21, 7 PM:  Musicians’ Mass 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS—KEEP CHRIST IN CHRISTMAS 
The Knights of Columbus, Our Lady of Fatima Council 8613 Conyngham-Drums, will be selling KEEP CHRIST 
IN CHRISTMAS car magnets, bumper stickers and Catholic Christmas Cards after all Masses on Saturday,  
November 19, and Sunday, November 20.  They will also be selling Statewide Chance of a Lifetime raffle tickets 
for 16 great prizes worth over $62,000.  Tickets are $1 each or a book of eight for $6.  The Knights do all the 

parking for the Pasta Dinner and Spring Fling Flea Market and donate unlimited ice cream sundaes for Summer Bible 
School.  Profits will benefit local charities, the ȰKeep Christ in Christmasȱ program and the upkeep of the Knights Nativity 
Set at the monastery along Route 93. 

 5ƛǎƛƭƭǳǎƛƻƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǎ ƻƴŜ ŬƭƭŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ŦŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǳƴƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎΣ CƛƭƳ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ LƳŀƴǳŜƭ DƻƴŎŀƭǾŜǎ ƎƻŜǎ ƻƴ ŀ 
ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎƻǾŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōǊƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  Iƛǎ ол-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜǎ ŦƻǳǊ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ 
ƻŦ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƭƛŦŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƭƭŜǎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƻƳǇŀǎǎƛƻƴΣ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜΣ ǾƛǎƛƻƴΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊΦ  IŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ Ƙƛǎ ŀǳŘƛŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ άŎƻƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ƳŜ 
ŀƴŘ ǎǘŜǇ ƛƴǎƛŘŜ ǘƘŜ ŦƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƳōŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭƻǿ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ǘƻ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴΥ Ψ²Ƙŀǘ ƛŦ L ŎƻǳƭŘ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ 
L ŜǾŜǊ ƳŜǘ ƛƴ ŀ ōŜǧŜǊ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǿƘŜƴ L ŦƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜƳΤ ōǊƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ƛƴǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΚΩέ 

/ƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ !5±9b¢ǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƅŜŎǝƻƴ ƻƴ CƻǳǊ /ƘŀƳōŜǊǎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ т 
ŀǘ м ǇƳ ŀƴŘ сΥол ǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ !ƭƭ-ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ wƻƻƳΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ {ǊΦ aŀǊƛƭȅƴ Ϫ ртл-туу-мффт ŜȄǘΦ р ǘƻ ǊŜǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǎŜŀǘΦ  
[ŜŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎΦ  [ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǘƘŜǊŜΦ 
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Our Parish Family Fully Alive  . . .  WE REMEMBER 

COMMUNITY  HAPPENINGS . . . 

BAPTISMAL WELCOME 
We extend prayerful congratulations and a warm welcome to our newest  
parishioners who were baptized by Father Ric on November 13: Caleb Thomas and 
Carter Wyatt Rentschler, sons of Kevin and Suzanne Rentschler.  May they  
continue to grow in age, wisdom and love before God and others. 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL 
Update – As of November 11, 2016 

Parish Goal: ............................................................$59,000.00 
Pledged to Date: ...................................................$44,252.00 
Needed to Reach Goal .......................................$14,748.00 
Participants:  25.12% (320 out of 1,274) gave/pledged 

 

We are grateful to all who have already made a pledge/contribution to the Diocesan 
Appeal that supports many charitable, educational and outreach programs  
throughout the 11 counties of Northeastern PA.  If every individual/family would 
contribute, we could easily reach our parish assigned goal. 
 

The “Annual Appeal Mass of Thanksgiving” will be celebrated at St. Peterȭs  
Cathedral, Scranton, this Sunday, November 20, at 10:00 AM by Most Reverend  
Joseph C. Bambera, followed by a reception in the Diocesan Pastoral Center.  The 
intention you expressed on pledge envelopes during In-Pew Weekend will be  
remembered at this Mass.  This Mass also marks the Liturgical Solemnity of Christ 
the King and the conclusion of the Extraordinary Year of Mercy  
declared by Pope Francis. 

 
 

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH, Conyngham:  Drive-thru Living Nativity.  ȰJourney 
with us to Bethlehemȱ ɉρτ different scenes).  Saturday, December 3 and Sunday, 
December 4, 6:00 - 8:00 PM. 
 

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH, Hazleton:  18th Annual Christkindlfest at Christ 
Lutheran Church, 210 W. Green St. , Hazleton.  December 3 and 4, 12:00 - 5:00 PM.  
Fontanini Nativity Display, Tannenbaum Tea Room & Shop, crafts, baked goods. 
 

CHRISTMAS IN THE VALLEY:  Benefits Conyngham Valley Historical Society.  
Sunday, December 4, 1:00 - 4:00 PM.  $10 per ticket.  Featuring six locations  
decorated for Christmas; refreshments at Conyngham Borough Building. 
 

DESIGNER PURSE & CASH BINGO:  Benefits Stripes & Strikes Travel Softball.  
St. John Bosco Parish Center.  Sunday, December 4.  Doors open 1:00 PM; Games 
begin at 2:00.  Tickets $25 in advance; $30 at the door.  Call Mary Ann (570) 233-
3791 or Ann (570) 956-1313 to reserve your spot. 
 

AMERICAN CANCER SOCIETY BENEFIT:  Chris Pavlick Sings Sinatra, Saturday, 
Dec. 10, 6 - 9 PM, the Pines Eatery & Spirits, 8 W. Broad St., Hazleton. Call (570)  
459-1212 press 3, for reservations by Dec. 2.  Full buffet; cash bar; $25 per pp. 
 

HAZLETON PHILHARMONIC SYMPHONY ORCHESTRA:  ȰSounds of the Seasonȱȟ 
Friday, December 9, 7:00 PM, Wiltsie Center, Hazleton.  Call (570) 455-2188 for 
more information and tickets (tickets:  $10). 
 

HOLY FAMILY ACADEMY “TOY AND GIFT CARD” BINGO:  Sunday, December 11, 
601 N. Laurel St., Hazleton. Doors open 12 PM; Early Birds 1 PM; Games 1:30 PM.  
Admission $10. Call (570) 455-9431 to reserve your ticket. 
 

AMERICAN RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE:  St. John Bosco Parish Center, Monday, 
December 12, 1 - 6 PM.  Blood Donors needed. 

The Sanctuary Candle burns this week 
in memory of Mark Milbank and Lowe 
Family by Lee Krieger. 

CHARISMATIC MASS 
The next Charismatic Mass and Healing Service at St. John Bosco Church is  
scheduled for Thursday, December 1, at 7:00 PM.  Father Michael Kloton will  
preside and Sue Shaw will begin her music ministry at 6:45 PM.  Light  
refreshments will follow in Room 3.  Questions? Call Arlene at (570) 788-3643. 

The Altar Flowers for Thanksgiving 
and the weekend of November 26/27 
are in memory of Anna Mae Waskovich 
by Family. 
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Gratitude is a Life Changer 
 

It can improve your health and well- being.   
While the American once- a- year gratitude ritual of  
Thanksgiving is better than nothing, if you are  
serious about your well-being, youõd be wise to increase 
the frequency at which you feel and express gratitude.  
How so?   Since our thoughts are a form of energy we 
get more of what we consistently think about.  Our 
thoughts become as a magnet attracting more of the 
same.   
 

ò . . . I choose to see and build upon the good of every 
moment.  In counting my blessings, I consciously and 
concretely build a life of gratitude.  A life of gratitude 
built upon optimism, expectation, and attention to the 
good of every instant as it unfolds.  This is not a denial 
of adversity.  Rather, the choice to consciously count 
and encounter, moment to moment, good creates a 
stamina which fuels body and soul . . . Every gift I 
acknowledge reveals another and another until finally 
even the most normal, obvious, and seemingly  
mundane event or encounter proves to be filled with 
grace.ó 

The Good News 
They don't publish the good news. 
The good news is published by us. 

We have a special edition every moment, 
and we need you to read it. 

The good news is that you are alive, 
and the linden tree is still there, 

standing firm in the harsh Winter. 
The good news is that you have wonderful eyes 

to touch the blue sky. 
The good news is that  your child is there before you,  

your arms are available: hugging is possible. 
They only print what is wrong. 

Look at each of our special editions. 
We always offer the things that are not wrong. 

We want you to benefit from them 
and help protect them. 

The dandelion is there by the sidewalk, 
smiling its wondrous smile, 
singing the song of eternity. 

Listen! You have ears that can hear it. 
Bow your head.   Listen to it. 

Leave behind the world of sorrow 
and preoccupation; get free. 

The latest good news is that you can do it. 
 -  Thich Nat Hanh, Buddhist wisdom elder  

 

SPECIAL CHRISTMAS SEASON MEMORIAL CANDLES AVAILABLE 
 

ALTAR SANCTUARY CANDLES - 4 extra large Candles available.  Offering:  $50 each. 
CHURCH WINDOW CANDLES - 18 votive candles available.  December 24, 2016 - January 8, 2017.  Offering:  $20 each. 
 

They may be donated IN MEMORY OF A LOVED ONE, FOR A SPECIAL INTENTION or IN THANKSGIVING.  It is a beautiful 
way to remember a loved one, living or deceased, during the holiday season.   
 

The intention and donor will be listed in the Christmas Bulletin, December 24-25, 2016, UNLESS REQUESTED OTHERWISE. 
 

The Altar Sanctuary Candles will be lit at all 24 scheduled Christmas Season Masses celebrated between December 24, 
2016, and January 9, 2017. 
 

The Church Window Candles will be lit (24 hours a day) throughout all 17 days of the Christmas Season, December 24, 
2016, through January 9, 2017. 
 

Contact the Parish Office at (570) 788-1997, Ext. 3, if you are interested in reserving a candle. 

GIFT CARDS NEEDED 
Often throughout the year, due to our location on a main  
highway, we receive requests from needy parishioners, travelers 
and others from the area for assistance.  Our outreach is 
normally limited to food assistance.  We usually give $25 GIFT 
CARDS to Gouldȭs Supermarket, WalMart or occasionally a gas 
station.  In the past a parishioner who died in the past year was 
extremely generous in donating many of these certificates.  Our 
Parish St. Vincent DePaul Fund also provides these gift cards.  If 
you would like to donate a gift card that can be given to a needy 
person or family when there is a real need, simply purchase 
them and drop them off at the parish office or place them in the 
collection basket in an envelope marked Ȱfor the needyȱȢ   
Whatever you can do will be appreciated. 

MEMORIALS AVAILABLE 
 

WOODEN VESTMENT STAND:  Donation, $400 
A gold plaque engraved with the intention and donor will be 
placed on it.  A picture is available in the Parish Office. 
 

WHITE VESTMENT WITH BLUE TAPESTRY: Donation, $500 
An embroidered tag will be sewn inside the vestment with the 
intention and donor.  A picture of the vestment is available in 
the office. 

 

MAKING the GRACE OF GRATITUDE a WAY OF LIFE 

ST. JOHN BOSCO BOOK CLUB will meet Sunday, January 18, 
at Tomȭs Kitchen at 12:30 PM to discuss Mitch Albomȭs The 
Magical Strings of Frankie Presto.  You are invited to join 
in the discussion.  Any questions, call Arlene at (570)  
788-3643. 



A special book with names of our beloved 
dead is located near the Baptismal Font 
as a prayer reminder.  Please take a  
moment anytime during November and 
write the names of  departed family  

members and friends in our parish Book of the Dead. 

A WARM WELCOME 
St. John Bosco Parish extends a warm welcome to our new  
Parishioners, Dr. James & Mrs. Jillian Deom. 

 

Saint John Bosco Parish Family Fully Alive 

ANNUAL THANKSGIVING EVE 
COMMUNITY PRAYER SERVICE 

Wednesday, November 23, 2016, 7:00 PM 
Conyngham United Methodist Church 

411 Main Street, Conyngham 
Host Pastor:  Pastor Cheryl Trent 
Preacher:  Father Ric Polmounter 

Refreshments served after the service. 
 

ALL ARE WELCOME! 
 

Sponsored by the Catholic and Protestant Churches 
of Conyngham, Sugarloaf, Drums, Black Creek and Lattimer. 

5ŜŀǊ tŀǊƛǎƘ CŀƳƛƭȅΣ ! {ƛƳǇƭŜ ¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ aŜǎǎŀƎŜ 
 

άL ǿƛǎƘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōǊƛƴƎ ƘŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦέ 
¢Ǌȅ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀōƻǾŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǎƛƭŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǊǘȅ Řŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǎƻǳƭΥ  LŦ ǿŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƪȅΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ǇƻƭƭǳǝƴƎΦ  LŦ ǿŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƴŘǎΣ ƭŀƪŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊŜŀƳǎΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ƎŀǊōŀƎŜ ŘǳƳǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǿŜǊǎΦ  LŦ ǿŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ŀōǳǎƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜƳΣ ŜǾŜƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŀƳŜ ƻŦ ǘǊŀƛƴƛƴƎΦ  LŦ ǿŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƛǘ ǘƻ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ǿŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎǘƻǇ ǎǘƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŬǊŜǎ ƻŦ ŜƴƳƛǘȅ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǳǎΦ  
LƴǎǘŜŀŘ ōŜŀǳǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƘǳƳŀƴ ǿŀǊƳǘƘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ǘŀƪŜ Ǌƻƻǘ ƛƴ ǳǎ ƭƛƪŜ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊΣ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŘŀȅΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ  ά!ƭƭ ƘǳƳŀƴ 
ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ǾƛƎƻǊƻǳǎƭȅ ǊŜǎƛǎǘǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƛǎ ǇŀƛƴŦǳƭΦέ  Ϥ CƭŀƴƴŜǊȅ hΩ/ƻƴƴƻǊ 

Dh5 w9/¸/[9{Φ  ¢ƘŜ [ƻǊŘ DƻŘ ƳŀŘŜ ȅƻǳ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ŘǳǎǘΦ    όDŜƴŜǎƛǎ нΥтύ 
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bƻǘŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ CƛŜƭŘ Ϥ [ŀǳŘŀǘƻ {ƛ Ϥ {ƘƻǿƛƴƎ aŜǊŎȅ ǘƻ 9ŀǊǘƘΣ άhǳǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴ IƻƳŜέ 

ADVERTISE in the BULLETIN  
 

Itȭs good for you, good for potential clients, and good 
for our parish!  We are currently soliciting ads so 
donȭt miss this great opportunity.  A bulletin ad is a 
unique and cost-effective way to reach an  
engaged audience who are happy to learn about and 

patronize your business or professional office.  Space is limited, 
so call the Parish Office, (570) 788-1997, ext. 3, TODAY! 

THANKSGIVING DAY MASS:  Please join us for our  
Thanksgiving Day Mass on Thursday, November 24, at 9:00 
AM.  Let us thank God for all the blessings He has given to 
each of us, our families, our parish, and country. 

OUTDOOR NATIVITY SET-UP 
High School and College-age guys are need 
to help with our Outdoor Nativity set-up on 
Saturday, November 26, at 9:00 AM.  
Please lend a hand! 

#Making Mercy Real by Offering to Light our Church Advent Wreath  
!ŘǾŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŀ ǎŜŀǎƻƴ ƻŦ ƧƻȅŦǳƭ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŀǝƻƴΤ ŀ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ǿŀƛǝƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƴƎƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {ŀǾƛƻǊΦ  ²ŜŜƪƭȅ ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ ŀƴ 
!ŘǾŜƴǘ ŎŀƴŘƭŜ ƻƴ ŀ ǿǊŜŀǘƘ ƻŦ ŦƻǳǊ ƛǎ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊ-ŬƭƭŜŘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƳŜ Ǌƛǘǳŀƭ ƻŦ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ǝƳŜ ŀƴŘ ƧƻȅŦǳƭ  
ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǝƻƴΦ   ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǳǊ aŀǎǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ !ŘǾŜƴǘΦ  hǳǊ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нсκнт ŀǊŜΥ  
 

 пΥлл ta - bŀǘŀƭŜ CŀƳƛƭȅ - WƻŜΣ aŜƎŀƴΣ !ŘŜƭƛƴŜ
 тΥол !a - wŀƴŘȅ ¸ŀŎƻǿŀǘȊ 
 фΥлл !a - ½ŀǇƻǘƻŎƪȅ CŀƳƛƭȅ - [ŀǊǊȅΣ !ƴƴƳŀǊƛŜΣ [ŀǊǊȅΣ ¢ƻƳƳȅΣ 5ŀƴƛŜƭ 
 ммΥол !a - 9ŘŜƴ ŀƴŘ !Ƴȅ ¢Ǌƛŀƴƻ  
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PARISH SOCIAL COMMITTEE 
We would like to form a St. John Bosco Social Committee of adult 
men and women to create opportunities for adults and families 
to have fun together.  The committee would be responsible for 
developing and coordinating a social activity or two throughout 
the year that promotes joyful Christian fellowship and  
community.  They should be able to draw in other adults to  
volunteer to join them in working on a social activity.  If you are 
interested the only attributes that are needed is that you are 
outgoing, personable, and enjoy working with other adults.   
Parish social events do NOT have to be fundraisers, however, 
they are generally intended to be financially self-supporting.  
The Committee would meet occasionally to plan an event for the 
Parish to develop better community spirit.  These social  
activities may be a bus trip, themed dance, New Yearȭs or 
Halloween party, Valentine dance, St. Patrick Dinner Dance,  
establishing a couples or singles club, Seder Supper, Mardi Gras 
celebration, Parish family picnic, pot luck dinner, movie night, 
Easter Egg hunt, Night at the Races Social, etc.  These are just 
some thoughts; none have to done.  The committee would gather 
to share ideas for the good of our Parish.  To volunteer to be a 
part of this Committee, contact the Parish Office with your name 
and contact information.  The Parish Pastoral Council surfaced 
this idea from a survey taken here a few years ago of what you 
would like to see happen in our Parish.  We need interested  
volunteers to take this to the next step. 



 

Sunday 
2 Sm 5:1-3; Col 1:12-20; Lk 23:35-43 
 

Monday 
Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5; Lk 21:1-4 
 

Tuesday 
Rv 14:14-19; Lk 21:5-11 
 

Wednesday 
Rv 15:1-4; Lk 21:12-19 
 

Thursday 
Rv 18:1-2, 21-23, 19:1-3, 9a;  
Lk 21:20-28 
 

Friday 
Rv 20:1-4, ρρ—ςρȡςȠ Lk 21:29-33 
 

Saturday 
Rv 22:1-7; Lk 21:34-36 
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ADVERTISER SPOTLIGHT  
Thank you to 

 Bulletin Advertiser  
HAZLETON EYE SPECIALISTS 

Please support all our advertisers.  Tell them you saw their ad here! 

Join us in SJBõs Multi-purpose Room from 6:30 to 8:00 PM to explore the topics: 
  

 Tuesday, December 6 Making Christmas Your Saving Feast 
  Trust and Lean on God 
 

 Tuesday, January 10 Resilience:  Trusting your òability to bounce backó 
  SNOW DATE:  1/17 Taking the Time you Need to Grieve 
 

 Tuesday, February 14 Transition Limbo ~ Understanding the Space 
  Between Endings and Beginnings 
  
These themes offer a larger meaning to our often unspoken life questions.  Why is this happening to 
me?  Why now?  Please reserve your space by calling Sister Marilyn at (570) 788- 1997 ext. 5. 

RCIA CALENDAR 
 

Date:  Sunday, November 20 
Place & Time:  Office Conference Room,                                                         
 10:00 AM 

RCIA TEAM MEETING 
 

Date:  Sunday, November 27 
NO SESSION 

THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY 
 
 

Members of the RCIA Team: 
Fr. Ric Polmounter 

Deacon Maurice Cerasaro 
Jason Seiwell 

Thomas Pandolfi 
Sandy Honis 

Frank Polidora 
Scott Green 

Resilient Heart ~ Spiritual & Emotional Self- help and Support 
 in Coping with:  Mid- life/Long- life Transitions, Loss, and Grief 

òIn the midst of winter I finally learned that within me was an invincible summer.ó 

CHRISTMAS IN THE VALLEY 2016 
Sunday, December 4, 2016, 1:00 - 4:00 PM.  Six 
homes, decorated inside for Christmas, will be  
featured.  Refreshments at the Conyngham Borough 
Building during the tour from 1:00 - 5:00 PM.   
Donation:  $10 per ticket.  Sponsored by the 
Conyngham Valley Historical Society.  Tickets and a 
program listing and describing each home to be  
visited in our area (along with a map) are available at 
the Parish Office.  We will also have them available on 
one weekend before and after all Masses, November 
19-20.  The Parish Office is open Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 AM to Noon and from 1:00 to 3:30 
PM.  We encourage you to get into the Christmas  
Spirit by visiting these local homes, decorated for this 
holy season, while supporting the work of the 
Conyngham Historical Society. 

SPIRITUAL WORK OF MERCY 
Occasionally, we receive a request for instruction in the Catholic 
Faith for a teenager who received Baptism as an infant or child but 
who did not have further instruction or Faith Formation.  The  
person does not readily fit into our Faith Formation classes or our 
RCIA process for adults.  If you would be interested in meeting with 
the candidate for 1/2 hour once a week to teach basic prayers and 
the basic beliefs of our Church with preparation for First  
Penance, First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, please contact the 
Parish Office and leave your name and contact information.   
Instruction materials would be provided.  Our Church does much in 
the way of Corporal Works of Mercy.  We encourage adults to be 
involved in Spiritual Works of Mercy, too. 

SPRED MEETING 
The next SPRED meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 29, at 7 
PM in the parish center.  This meeting will be a planning session for just 
the volunteers.  Our next meeting to include our friends will be  
announced at a later date.  If youȭd like to volunteer, you are  
encouraged to attend the session on November 29.  See you then!   
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